Remarks by Ambassador Akio Egawa
 At the Swearing-in Ceremony for the Graduating Students of
 The School of Veterinary Medicine of the University of Zambia
Lusaka, 17 August 2011

Mr. Wilson Mwenya, Deputy Vice-Chancellor, University of Zambia
Acting Dean of the School of Veterinary Medicine,
Government Officials,
Distinguished Professors and Officials of the University of Zambia,
Sponsors of Various Prizes,
Graduating Students,
Ladies and Gentlemen,
It is a great honor for me to be invited to this auspicious occasion and to say a few congratulatory words.  
I would first like to congratulate the graduating students for successfully completing the 6 years of studies. 
I would also like to congratulate the School of Veterinary Medicine of the University of Zambia for the successful and flourishing partnership with Japan. Your bond with Japan is one of the strongest and most important among various programs of exchanges between Japan and Zambia. 
This partnership has come a long way, starting with the construction of the school buildings some 30 years ago. Since then, we have contributed various kinds of equipment and dispatched numerous JICA experts. In addition to our partnership in terms of development assistance, there have also been extensive academic exchanges between your School and Hokkaido University, who has established its research facilities here at your School. In fact, your School has become an important centre for Hokkaido University among its worldwide activities. Furthermore, over the years, many students from the School of Veterinary Medicine have been to Japan to study on Japanese Government scholarship. The Zambian alumni association of Japanese Government Scholarship students is literally dominated by those from the School of Veterinary Medicine of the University of Zambia. Thus, the partnership between your School and Japan has become one of the pillars of the friendly relations between our two countries.
Livestock and animal industry is crucially important to economic and social development of Zambia. The School of Veterinary Medicine has made significant contributions to the development of Zambia’s livestock and animal industry over the years. I hope the graduating students will follow this tradition.
The School of Veterinary Medicine has also made contributions to the progress of veterinary medicine beyond Zambia’s borders. I hope the School will become a bigger and more important regional and even continental centre of veterinary medicine.
Ladies and Gentlemen,
Japan was struck by a massive earthquake and tsunami earlier this year, which has caused almost unprecedented disaster in Japan’s known history. I would like to take this opportunity to thank the people and the Government of Zambia for the kind sympathy and support extended to us during the difficult time. Thanks to your support and sympathy, Japan is now on a steady path towards recovery and reconstruction. Despite the difficulties, Japan remains committed to cooperation with Zambia for the economic and social development of the country.
Congratulations, once again, graduating students!
